MAY 11 - 15, 2020 COMMISSIONER MEETINGS

Sweet Grass County Commissioner meetings are held in the office of the county commissioners in the Sweet Grass County Annex in Big Timber, Montana, unless otherwise noted in the minutes. The first Monday of each month a department head staff meeting will be held at 9:30 a.m. Claims will be reviewed and approved for payment every Thursday unless a conflict arises. At least one commissioner will be in the office from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. daily unless they are at a conference or a meeting requiring them to be out of the office.

NOTICE: These minutes reflect the proceedings of the Board of County Commissioners. The official minutes are on file with the Clerk and Recorder (MCA 7-4-2611(2)(b).

Monday, May 11, 2020

All Commissioners are in today.

Finance Officer Uehling was in for budget meetings.

DES/911 Coordinator Brophy stopped in to give updates on grants.

Dan Rostad stopped in to discuss the RRGP Grant support letter.

Tuesday, May 12, 2020

All Commissioners are in today.

Due to Covid-19 the Commissioners accommodated the move of the Victim Witness Advocate office to the annex building.

Public Works Director Conner met with the Commissioners to discuss the Old Boulder Bridge project and prioritize other bridge projects.

Finance Officer Uehling was in for budget meetings.

Wednesday, May 13, 2020

Commissioner Moody and Roe are in today and Commissioner Wallace attended the preconstruction meeting for the Old Boulder Bridge project.

Commissioner Moody and Roe attended a training session for the extension office conference room audio system.

Chuck Raup was in to ask about the Old Boulder Bridge project and the bus routes for the upcoming school year.

Kandi Schuman stopped in to discuss the FAA grant.

The Commissioners listened to Governor Bullock's press conference.

Thursday, May 14, 2020

Commissioner Moody and Roe are in today and Commissioner Wallace is out.

Clerk and Recorder Pederson was in to go over agenda items.

Claims for the week were reviewed and signed.

A concerned taxpayer called with concerns about the Lower Deer Creek Road.

Public Works Director Conner stopped in to answer questions regarding the Verizon bill.

A concerned taxpayer called with concerns about the Rapelje Road.

Friday, May 15, 2020

All Commissioners are in today.

Commissioner Roe made a motion to sign a letter of support for the Sweet Grass Conservation District's application for a DNRC Renewable Resources grant to fund the Post-Kellogg ditch headworks improvement project. Commissioner Moody seconded this and the motion passed with 3 ayes.

Respectfully submitted, /s/ Vera Pederson

Board of County Commissioners

William Wallace, Chairman

Date Approved: June 11, 2020

Attest: Vera Pederson, Clerk